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Correspondence- ACF-IM-HS-21-05 Supporting the Wellness of All Staff in the Head Start 
Workforce 

SUMMARY:

This item presents the following from the Department of Human Services (DHS) Head Start, Early 
Head Start, and Early Head Start-Child Care Partnership programs for action by the Head Start 
Policy Council. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

Correspondence- The Office of Head Start (OHS) recognizes the importance of every individual 
in the birth to 5 Head Start workforce and the essential role of program staff in the delivery of 
high-quality, comprehensive services to enrolled infants, toddlers, preschool-aged children, and 
their families. Each staff person across the Head Start workforce has the immense responsibility 
of performing a job that supports young children’s early learning, health, mental health, and family 



well-being. Staff wellness is vital to child well-being. It is also a critical component in the ability 
to address the diverse and individualized needs of Head Start children and families.

ISSUE:

Rules and regulations for the Head Start, Early Head Start, and Early Start-Child Care Partnership 
grants as set forth by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) require the Head 
Start Policy Council to review programmatic actions to oversee certain key responsibilities. 

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no anticipated impact to the general fund as a result of these actions. 

ALTERNATIVES:

The review of the items included in this memorandum are required for program compliance with 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services rules and regulations for Head Start, Early Head 
Start, and Early Head Start- Child Care Partnership programs. 

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff will present a briefing on this item subject to possible action by the HSPC Committee. Staff 
recommends review and approval of the items included in this memorandum. 


